STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
A-239 Murphy Hall
Tuesday, January 20, 2015

Attendees Present:											
	
Graduates:	Theresa Stewart (Chair), Erik Peña, Nicole Robinson, Michael Soh

Undergraduates: 	Moneel Chand, Alexia Gonzalez, Janay Williams, Angela Yip

Administration:	Maureen Wadleigh, Associate Director, CRA
Christine Wilson, Director, GSRC 
Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Advisor: 		Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget (Ex-Officio)
			
Absent: 		Marilyn Alkin (SFAC Advisor)
 			Thomas Vondriska, Associate Professor (Faculty Rep)



Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 3:09 p.m.

I. Approval of Agenda
i. A motion was made by Nancy Greenstein to approve the 1/20/2015 agenda and seconded by Nicole Robinson. The vote passed unanimously.

II. Review of Handouts
1. Compensation Policy Letter
2. Rubric templates for Unit Review and Funding Request
3. SFAC Minutes from 1/13/15

III. Review of Minutes 
i. A motion was made by Christine Wilson to approve the 1/13/2015 minutes and seconded by Maureen Wadleigh. The vote passed with seven votes. Nancy Greenstein and Nicole Robinson abstain from voting.

IV. Glyn Davies- Budget Update
i. Regents November meeting
1. Approved 5% increase on tuition, 5% on student services fee, and 5% increase on undergraduate non-resident supplemental tuition. Glyn Davies is most concerned with the non-resident increase which would decrease this demographics number in this group.
ii. Governor Brown’s January budget release
1. Regents will need to demonstrate that they’ve maintained fees at the 14-15 level. UCs cannot take any additional nonresidents students which reduces the revenue stream, which has benefited all of the UCs.
2. Established a committee of two (which does not include a breaking vote) including Governor Brown and President Napolitano to discuss the following issues. The committee will discuss 3-year degrees, uniform lower division major requirements across the system, an increase of online courses, allow credits for trainings and work experiences, expand cross campus collaborations with an aim to consolidate disciplines across the system, as well as UCs not taking freshmen admits.
iii. Glyn Davies’ thoughts
1. A 3-year degree reduces the amount of time for a student to change their minds regarding majors.
a. From a senior survey, students asked why they were trying to get rid of them so quickly.
2. We have a UC president who can call the bluff.
3. There needs to be a battle to see who controls the quality of the UCs.
iv. SFAC comments
1. Theresa Stewart asked if there was an end date to these issues being discussed.
a. Glyn Davies replied, hopefully over the next 6-months. This will make financial planning difficult and interesting especially when looking at psychological counseling. The bottom line is that even with the increase in the mental health fee, there still isn’t enough money to sustain the budget.
v. Regarding Mental Health
1. Theresa Stewart stated that the 1.4 million set aside by the Chancellor was not used in its entirety.
a. Glyn Davies estimated that even if there was funding left over from the Chancellor’s funding and was able to carry forward and CAPS would ask SFAC for temporary funding for staffing, they are covered for 15-16. However, in 16-17, CAPS will hit a $1.4 million wall.
2. It is not a question of temporary funding, but what is the real need and the size of the office and whether the current resources will meet the needs of students. If SFAC recommends to the Chancellor to fund CAPS, it may be the only thing SFAC can afford in the future.
3. Even if 15-16 looks like an easier year because cash is left over and CAPS only needs a little more. If SFAC’s temporary fund is robust, it is the permanent funding that needs to drive the decision because that’s where it will end up for next year’s committee.
4. Maureen Wadleigh asked if there were other funding sources.
a. Some possibilities included 
i. SHIP policy modification to cover other services than it currently does. If the premium was changed, it would be less because the entire student body would contribute to it.
ii. User fee but that may put pressure on students utilizing counseling.
iii. Efficiencies in staff support. Christine Wilson asked if there was a way to refer people out from CAPS and that it wasn’t just a staff support issue. Glyn Davies stated that is the reason why the SHIP policy should be pushed.
iv. Chancellor support outside of the student services fee. However, there are other needs that need to be funded including undergraduate teaching to ensure students graduate in four years.
v. Nicole Robinson stated that President Napolitano was supportive of funding from UCOP. However, Glyn Davies stated that UCOP would support the idea because it taxes the campuses for its funding. That is not helpful for UCLA because it has the largest campus and the tax to OP would help fund other campuses when they could pay the fee to their own campus.
5. Maureen Wadleigh asked if there were any redundancies in the Ashe Center, Ronald Regan Hospital, and CAPS.
a. Glyn Davies responded that most people are referred to the Semel Institute but it is small and no space to increase its beds. The institute helps but also comes with a cost. Again, the student services fee is too low and can’t keep up with the services.
vi. Moving Forward
1. Glyn Davies stated that SFAC should plan to not have any new money when making decisions this year. If the student services fee increases, it is better for UCLA. Glyn Davies will keep the committee updated and hopefully we will know more in the next 6 months.
V. Compensation Policy Letter Review
i. Angela Yip requested feedback on the draft of the compensation review call letter. The questions in the letter will evaluate committees (examples include SHAC, CRC, and CIC) in the last 4 years. It is the committee’s responsibility to review every 2 years.
ii. SFAC consolidated some questions to clarify the meaning behind the amount of “workload” students experience throughout the year. 
iii. Janay Williams will asked why students couldn’t receive compensation per committee. Christine Wilson stated that this issue was brought up in the past but it was rejected because it presented an unfair advantage for students who were nominated by friends and staff.
iv. Rebecca Lee-Garcia suggested adding a question to clarify how budget is related to the committees’ responsibility.
v. Nancy Greenstein moved to approve the letter as amended and seconded by Erik Peña. The vote passed with nine votes.
VI. Template Unit Review/Funding Request Subcommittee
i. Moneel Chand stated that the rubric includes questions in a table. The first 5 questions evaluate the department’s priorities and graded by SFAC on a scale from 1-4 because it forces people to choose above or below the median. There is a section for comments.
ii. There is also an override section which allows committee members to state reasons why a request should or shouldn’t be funded although it opposes the graded section.
iii. Theresa Stewart requested that a clear key is created for the grading system. Theresa Stewart and Moneel Chand will work on created a similar grading scale that will be used for both the Unit Review and Funding Request which will be approved by SFAC next week.
VII. CSF Planning
i. The CSF meeting from February 21-22, 2015.
ii. Theresa Stewart will compile a list of hotels and send it to the CSF staff because Hotel Angeleno did not provide a decent price.
iii. Alexia Gonzalez and Janay Williams will contact the CSF staff to seek out more expectations and needs for the upcoming meeting.
iv. SFAC members suggested inviting Vice Chancellor Montero to the CSF meeting.
VIII. Announcements
i. Theresa Stewart be met with the Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs regarding CAPS and had questions regarding their submissions this year in regards to funding staff this year.
ii. Next week, SFAC will approve the rubric, divide the submissions among the committees, and create a timeline for the reminder of the quarter. 
iii. Rebecca Lee-Garcia will present a budget projection review in the next two weeks.
IX. Adjournment
i. Motion was made by Janay Williams and seconded by Alexia Gonzalez to adjourn the meeting. This vote passed unanimously.

ii. Meeting was adjourned at 4:33pm.
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